
Carclaze Newsletter - Summer Term 3 - 9 May 2025 

Email: emoseley@car.celtrust.org or head@car.celtrust.org 

acolwill@car.celtrust.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@car.celtrust.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@car.celtrust.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org - Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We have had the first of our Summer Term residentials taking place this week. Y4 children have spent 3 days 
and 2 nights at BF Adventure. It's been lovely seeing all of the photographs of the children enjoying their   
activities (I'm not sure how much sleep was achieved though!).  

 

The children who remained at school have also been having a great time. Some of the highlights have        
included the visits from The Screech Owl Sanctuary with their animals and Sara Booth to talk about Birds and 
make Bird Feeders with the children. They also prepared and cooked the most enormous pasties I have ever 
seen!  

 

These events do not take place though without the dedicated support of all the adults who work incredibly 
hard planning, preparing and taking part in these events. A massive thank you to the Year 4 Staff and their 
team of helpers from across the school for allowing our children to enjoy these fantastic experiences.  

 

On Wednesday, Mrs Wright led the whole school in a VE inspired whole school singing assembly and Mrs 
Wood led an assembly yesterday to celebrate the 80th Anniversary of VE Day. It was wonderful to see all of 
the children arriving in a variety of red, white and blue themed outfits.  

 

Next week is a very important week for our Year 6 children as they take part in SATs week. We are so proud 
of them for all that they have done in preparation for the tests - they have worked incredibly hard. We wish 
them all the very best.  

 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.  

 

Amanda Colwill  

 

Amanda Colwill 

Assistant Head and DSL (Working days: Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday) 

Carclaze Community Primary School - Cornwall Education Learning Trust (CELT)    



Year 6 Diary Dates: 

12 May - SATs Week - Breakfast being provided all week.  Come into school between 8.00 and 
8.15.  Please see Parent Pay for SATs breakfast payments.  

3 June - London Residential - Activities Week for Non London Children 

16 July and 17 July 2025 - Year 6 Play to Parents - 6.30pm Start - Information on tickets to 
follow.  

24 July 2025 - Year 6 Disco -  6.00pm until /8.00pm 

25 July 2025 - Leavers assembly for Year 6 parents - 9.15am  

 

SATS Week - We will provide breakfast for the children during this week and they can come 
into school at 8.00am for food and time with their friends before exams start.  We hope to 

provide a hearty breakfast and relaxed start to each day of SATs week.  

Letters will come home with more information on the above.   

 

 

Summer Term Diary Dates 

Friday 16 May - Non Uniform Day - Bottle Donations - Tombola 

Saturday 17 May - School Fair - please see information home, diary dates and school calendar 

for more details on non uniform days etc 

Monday 26 May to Friday 30 May - HALF TERM  

Monday 9 June and Thursday 12 June - Year 5 Bikability  

Friday 13 June and Thursday 19 June - Year 6 Bikability  

Friday 20 June and Monday 23 June - Inset Days - School Closed 

Friday 4 July -  SPORTS DAY - KS2 morning and KS1 afternoon.  Further details to follow. 

Friday 25 July - End of Term 

 

 

 

 

 



Notice of Changes to Wraparound Care 

From - 22 April 2025 

Breakfast Club 

Carclaze School will run a free universal breakfast club for 30 minutes prior to the start of the 

school day from the start of the summer term on Tuesday 22 April. 

At Carclaze School this will run from 8.05 until 8.35 including a small breakfast of toast and 

jam (please bring your water bottles) 

We will continue to open at 7.30 for 35 minutes which will require a £2.50 charge 

If you are booked for the 7.30-8.05 slot then this booking will run right through until 8.35 

(charged at £2.50) 

BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL, IN ADVANCE THROUGH PARENT PAY - by 2.00pm of the day before.   

Please ensure children are dropped off and signed in at the start of the day. 

Busy Bees 

New Opening Hours from Tuesday 22 April 2025 

Busy Bees after school club will close at 5.00pm 

Administering Medication Reminder: 

As you know - we are always happy to administer medication at Carclaze School in order to 

help your child return from illness or get them through the day during hayfever season etc 

Please be aware: 

• All medication must be in its original packaging - including prescribed medication  

• Medication must be handed into the office as we will need  to complete a form with you 

• Please note - we cannot accept medication that contains ibuprofen.   

• Parents are welcome to arrange a time with the office to come in and administer       

medication if you wish to do so 

• Antibiotics will only be given if prescribed for 4 times a day.  Prescribed medication that is 

to be taken 3 times a day can be done before and after school 

 

 




